DELAWARE MANUFACTURING HOUSING RELOCATION AUTHORITY
Tatnall Bldg – Room #113
Dover, Delaware

Minutes of December 10, 2008 Meeting

IN ATTENDANCE:

Authority:

Stevan D. Class (Chairman)




Ed Speraw



Caron Thompson



Derek Strine




Joanne Agostarola




Raymond Paylor
Absent:

Terri Rock




Ken Fuchs
Other

Attendees:

Lori Rigby – FSMHA




Melon Ojeda – Tenant/Lone Star MHP

I.
CALL TO ORDER:
Chairman Class called the meeting to order at 1:07 p.m.

II.
REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Mr. Speraw made the motion to accept the November 12, 2008 minutes.  Mr.
Strine seconded the motion.  Unanimous approval was given by all members
present by voice vote.  The motion carried.

III.
OLD BUSINESS:


Mr. Speraw asked if the petty cash account for Ms. Sisco had been set up yet.


Mr. Class stated no.  Discussion followed.


Mr. Class stated he would entertain a motion to set up a petty cash account.

Ms. Sisco would be required to maintain proper documentation on its use. 

Funds used would be reported in her Administrative Report at each Board meeting.

Mr. Speraw made the motion to set up a petty cash account for $500 with proper

documentation, be reimbursed on a line item basis for the Accountant’s purpose and
be replenished if it goes below $250.  Ms. Thompson seconded the motion.  
Unanimous approval was given by all members present by voice vote.  The motion
carried.

IV.
NEW BUSINESS:


A.  Administrative Report:


Ms. Sisco stated she included in all members packet an update dated payment


list for benefits paid to Lone Star tenants and Summit Bridge tenants.


Ms. Sisco stated she received bylaws from two more homeowner associations.


There are a couple of associations that have not sent in bylaws, but since they only


meet once a month they are probably still working on them.


Most of the manufactured home community owners have registered with the RTA.  


Since second requests have been sent out, her next step will be to make a telephone

call to each owner requesting they submit their registration form.

Mr. Class requested that Ms. Sisco email a copy of the current HOAs that have received letters and the ones that have not replied.  Also a spreadsheet which reflects which manufactured home community owners have received a letter and registered with the RTA and those who have not registered and to bring an updated list to each meeting. 
Mr. Speraw stated when the Authority first hired attorneys, the Parkowski, Guerke & Swayze firm was hired at a dollar amount.  Mr. Class stated the Board had an agreement with a memorandum of understanding that they would perform services at
a certain dollar rate per hour and we received a discount on their normal rate per hour.
Mr. Speraw stated he was asking if there was a contract because if there was he wanted to know if Mr. Fifer was being deducted from that contract.


B.  APPLICATIONS FOR BENEFITS:


.

Ms. Sisco stated there were 2 applications from tenants at Lone Star MHP.  The applications were faxed to Mr. Fifer, Esq., for his review.  He faxed an approval
of all applications..

Frances Cooke and Tiffany Miller own a single wide home and they are requesting 
$3,600.00 relocation benefits.  The home was moved and confirmation of the move

was made by the mover.

Mr. Speraw made the motion to approve the application. Ms. Thompson seconded the 
motion.  Unanimous approval was given by all members present by voice vote. 
The motion carried.
George Needham owns a single wide home and he is requesting $1,500.00 abandonment benefit.  He previously was approved for relocation benefits, but he determined it would cost too much to move his home so he is abandoning the home.  He completed and signed a new application requesting the abandonment benefit.
Mr. Speraw made the motion to approve application.  Ms. Agostarola seconded the
motion.  Unanimous approval was given by all members present.  The motion carried.
Ms. Sisco stated there was only one application from Summit Bridge.  Mr. Denman reviewed and approved it prior to the meeting since he would not be in attendance today.

Thomas Sanders owns a single wide home and he is requesting a $1,500.00

abandonment benefit.

Ms. Thompson made the motion to approve Mr. Sanders’ application.  Ms. Agostarola

seconded the motion. Unanimous approval was given by all members present by voice vote.  The motion carried.


Ms. Sisco stated the next application for discussion was Melony Ojeda and Ramon
Medina.

They are from Lone Star MHP and previously submitted an application seeking payment for the fair market value of their home. The amount claimed was $10,260.  The home has a lien on it and in order to get clear title to the home, Affordable Home Enterprises is willing to accepting $2,000.  Ms. Ojeda stated they also had other expenses to pay and that they were willing to accept $5,000 to pay off their debt for the home and have money to help them with expenses for their new home.

At the November meeting, the board conditionally approved $5,000 on the pending notification from the lienholder and community owner that upon payment of the $2,000, the title would be released to the RTA.
Ms. Sisco spoke with the lienholder and they agreed that for $2,000 they would give the RTA clear title to the home.  A letter from them was received stating this and it was forwarded to Mr. Denman for his review.  Mr. Class stated he also had received a copy of the letter and it meets the Board’s requirements.

Mr. Speraw made the motion to issue a check in the amount of $2,000 to Affordable Home Enterprises for a clear title to the home and to also issue a check in the amount of $3,000 to Melony Ojeda and Ramon Medina.   Ms. Thompson seconded the motion.  Unanimous approval was given by all members present by voice vote.  The motion carried.

C.
MISCELLANEOUS:


A brief discussion followed regarding the cost of the annual audit of the RTA.


Mr. Speraw stated the Board has a contract with an accounting firm and if their regular
representative cannot be present at a Board meeting, someone else from that firm

should be in attendance to represent the firm.  Mr. Class stated he agreed and 
legal counsel also should be in attendance.


Mr. Class asked Ms. Sisco to include on the next agenda the item of terms and 


conditions of the accounting firm and legal firm’s contracts.

Mr. Class stated another item for discussion at the next meeting would be the funding of the Operating Account and the transfer of funds into the Operating Account.  At times there are not enough funds to pay Ms. Sisco or other operating expenses. The statue requires that there be a quorum at meetings in order to take action.  However, there is not always a quorum present at a meeting.  


For the issues of the Operating Account, abandonment benefits and relocation


benefits within the stated relocation parameters, a majority vote sould be required 


instead of a super majority vote.

Mr. Class stated for the Operating Account, it could be done on a quarterly basis or six month basis.

Mr. Class asked Ms. Sisco to request Mr. Sipple to submit a list with the amounts of quarterly expenses paid from the Operating Account and have this on next month’s agenda.

D.
CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER COMMITTEE:
Mr. Strine distributed a sheet listing the scope of work and compensation proposal 
for the RTA Code Enforcement Officer position for everyone’s review. 
Discussion followed.

It was agreed that there would be a monthly mileage log kept and reimbursement

would be at the state rate.
It was recommended that the Board review performance and reports after the second board meeting after the Code Enforcement Officer starts the position.

It was recommended that the hourly rate be $25 with reimbursement of mileage, at
the state rate, to be paid monthly.
Mr. Strine stated he would make the recommended changes on the sheet and email it 
to all Board members for review.
To give all board members present and those not in attendance an opportunity to

review and comment on the scope of work and compensation proposal, it was
decided to have a special meeting right before the next scheduled board meeting
to finalize the job description.
The Board decided to “meet and eat” at noon on Wednesday, January 14, 2009

at the Noble Eagle in Dover, Delaware.

IV.
CHAIRMAN’S COMMENTS:

Mr. Class stated he would like to have two items on the agenda for January:

1.  25 mile parameter radius for relocation
2.  Legislative issues
V.
ADJOURNMENT:


As there was no further business before the Board, the motion was made for

adjournment by Ms. Thompson, seconded by Ms. Agostarola.  After unanimous 

approval from the members present, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Susan Sisco
Administrative Assistant
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